
NEB Telcon Meeting Minutes 

September 28, 2010 

The meeting was called to order by President Paul Rinaldi, and the following members 
attended the conference call: 

Paul Rinaldi, President 
Trish Gilbert, Executive Vice President 
Barry Krasner, Executive Director 
Ham Ghaffari, Western Pacific Regional Vice President 
Kevin Peterson, Central Regional Vice President 
Tim Smith, Southwest Regional Vice President 
Jim Ullmann, Northwest Mountain Regional Vice President 
Michael Robicheau, New England Regional Vice President 
Victor Santore, Southern Regional Vice President 
Mike MacDonald, Region X Vice President 

Also in attendance was Abigail Glenn-Chase . 

ERAM: Live run at ZLC supposed to be done last night. Seattle is scheduled for this 
weekend. The Safety Committee got involved on the Mode C issue. 

Guam Loss of Base Privileges: Trish is working with the FAA to identify the extent of the 
harm to our members there. We are also working with the Administrator and others on 
restoring the privileges as soon as possible. The red tape dealing with others on 
reversing an action two years in the making is tremendous. The parties are also trying 
to identify who knew what when and why action was not taken nor the proper 
authorities notified of the need for a waiver for FAA employees in Guam. 

OSI Group: Kevin Peterson, Steve Hansen and Garth Koleszar will work with FAA 
counterparts on identifying controllers that did not get an OSI because they had an 
error. 

FAA Website: Outside access to MyFAA website will be shut down today. Only FAA 
email addresses and passwords will be able to access the site. Barry submitted a list of 
emails from the National Office to be granted exception from this restricted access. 
NATCA will file the appropriate paperwork on the impact to the membership on this 
unilateral change. 

ESEP: Mike received and then disbursed the letter from the FAA notifying us that ESEP is 
officially over. The parties will now work collaboratively on what future Engineering 
Services will look like. 

Region X Membership Drive: Kelly had an idea to put a 3-5 minute video out to feature a 



few people to discuss why they are a part of NATCA. NEB agreed to pursue making and 
using the video for the organizing drive. 

Membership Telcons: Trish and Paul will be hosting membership telcons at the end of 
the year to brief on the highlights of 2010. Expect times and dates sometime in 
December. 

Patricia Gilbert 
NATCA Executive Vice President 


